Huntingdon Borough Community Development Committee Meeting Minutes
Thursday, August 5, 2021

The Huntingdon Borough Community Development Committee meeting was held in the Borough Council Room, 530 Washington Street, Huntingdon, PA  16652.
The Huntingdon Borough Community Development Committee meeting was called to order by Chairwomen Dee Dee Brown.
[bookmark: _GoBack]Members present were Chairwomen Dee Dee Brown, President Johnathan Hyde, Vice-President Sean Steeg, Councilman David Quarry, Councilman James Bair, Councilman Terry Green, Mayor David Wessels, Borough Manager Chris Stevens and Borough Secretary Richard King.
There were no guest present for this meeting.
Chairwomen Dee Dee Brown said she was going to combine the Grants Administrators report, Borough Managers report and old business into one report.
Borough Manager Chris Stevens said that Bryan Park should be completed by the end of the month.  Chris said the one food truck pad was already poured and they will be doing the other food truck pad.
Borough Manager Chris Stevens said that Mel Woomer will be cutting out the bricks in the sidewalk out front of the building for free and we will be paying for the cement.
Borough Manager Chris Stevens said the solar street lights are in.
Chairwomen Dee Dee Brown said to refresh her on where these will be going.
Borough Manager Chris Stevens said they will start at 17th & Moore Street, go down to 14th & Moore Street, then over to Washington Street and down Washington Street.  Chris said there will be 3 lights per block.
Borough Manager Chris Stevens said after this, we will be starting the boat launch.
Chairwomen Dee Dee Brown asked if this will be done this summer or next year.
Borough Manager Chris Stevens said it will be done this year.
Borough Manager Chris Stevens said he received a letter telling the borough that Muddy Run Tavern will be moving their license to 708 Washington Street.
Borough Manager Chris Stevens handed out the donations received for Bryan Park.
Borough Manager Chris Stevens said we have not received official notification yet on the Green Light Go grant.
Borough Manager Chris Stevens said we are waiting  for a cost on permitting and water run-off for the Amphitheater.
Chairwomen Dee Dee Brown called on the Mayors report.
David Wessels said that he needs a phone number for the water authority to call and get information on mass texting.
Chairwomen Dee Dee Brown called on new business.
Borough Manager Chris Stevens said that Bryan Park will be done by October and said we should think about having an October festival sometime in October.
Chairwomen Dee Dee Brown said we will need to come up with ideas and to form a committee to work on this.
The committee had picked President Johnathan Hyde, Councilman David Quarry, Chairwomen Dee Dee Brown and Mayor David Wessels.  The date of October 9, 2021 was set.
Chairwomen Dee Dee Brown call on any other business.
Councilman James Bair said that at the National Night Out, he had spoken to Jim Kalos and Jim had mentioned about his grandson painting murals on the wall of the building beside Bryan Park.
Borough Manager Chris Stevens said that Adam Miller had put in for an Arts grant.
After no further business, the Community Development Committee Meeting was adjourned at 5:16 PM.
Minutes submitted by,



Richard S. King
Borough Secretary
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